
Term 2, Week 3  14th May 2014 

Quality education in a caring environment 

Principal’s Report 
Cross Country 
What a great day we had for our annual 
cross country last Friday!  It was great to 
see our students participating and ‘having 
a go’, even though some of them found 
the distance quite a challenge. It was also 
great to see parents encouraging our 
students along the track and at the finish 
line.  Thank you must go to Robyn 
Pearson for her organisation and smooth 
running and co-ordination of the event 
on the day.  Thanks also to all of our 
parent helpers who acted as officials on 
the day.  A job well done!  
Congratulations to all placegetters who 
tried so hard and ran so well.  
Presentations of medallions will be 
performed at assembly this Friday.  The 
District Cross Country will be held on 
Wednesday, May 28th in Deniliquin.  
There will be a bus running from the 
school for any competitors who require 
transportation to Deniliquin.  Seat 
bookings can be made through the front 
office. 
 

Attendance 
Attendance at school is most important 
and any student enrolled in a NSW 
school is required to attend school each 
day it is open for instruction.  Principals 
are legally responsible for maintaining 
accurate records of student attendance.  
When reasons for absences are provided 
to the school by parents, principals are 
accountable for their decision to record 
a student’s absence as justified.  Principals 
may decline to accept as satisfactory an 
explanation for an absence and will 
record that absence as unjustified.  
Principals may also request medical 
certificates if illness occurs frequently or 
is prolonged.  It is the responsibility of 
parents or carers to make sure that their 
children attend school each day.  It is 
important to understand that parents 
(including carers) may be prosecuted if 
children of compulsory school age have 
recurring numbers of unjustified absences 
from school.  The Principal will be 
conducting an audit of absences this 
week and will be notifying parents by 
letter if there are any concerns. 

Walk Safely to School Day 
On Friday 23rd May 2014, the Pedestrian 
Council of Australia is encouraging all 
primary school students to walk safely to 
school. Walk Safely to School Day aims to 
encourage safe pedestrian behaviour and 
promote the health and environmental 
benefits of walking by asking parents and 
carers to walk to school with their 
children. Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every 
time you cross the road. 
NAPLAN 
Good luck to all of our Year 3 and Year 
5 students who will be sitting their 
NAPLAN tests this week.  Tests are 
conducted in Writing, Language 
Conventions, Reading and Mathematics.  
Children are encouraged to have early 
nights and a good breakfast so that they 
are able to concentrate throughout the 
testing period. 
Have a great week! 
Carol Oataway 
Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

14th May 2014 

Term 2, Week  3 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

K-6Assembly 
Friday 16th May 

9.30am  
School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all people. 

I can respect all property. 

I can be in the right place.  

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
Photos Albums of:-  

Cross Country 

Easter Hat Parade 

Fete 2014 

Trent Barrett Shield 

Janée Finishing Strongly—Cross Country 2014 
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Stage 3 High School Orientation 
Stage 3 attended their first High School Orientation last 
Thursday where they enjoyed science, agriculture and music 
lessons. 
Students are reminded to wear leather upper shoes for science, 
art and agriculture and to bring their sports bag for PE. 

Week 5-29th May 

5/6B-Music, 5/6CC-PE, 5/6P-Science 

Sports News 

Cross Country 
Our annual Cross Country/Fun Run was held in perfect 
conditions on Friday afternoon around the Hay Park perimeter 
and No 1 Oval.  Congratulations to all children who participated 
in the run, including our visitors from Booligal and SOTA. 
Thanks to all teachers, parents and community members who 
helped supervise the course. Special thanks to Lyn Clark, John 
and Lisa Headon for setting up and assisting throughout the 
afternoon and Tessa Pynor managing the water stop. 
Oxley 147 dominated the run with four individual champions, 
followed by Cobb 113, Sturt 84 and Cadell 72. 

Age Division Champions were:- 

8/9 Year Boy   Lachlan Clark (Co) 

8/9 Year Girl  Janee Davies (St) 

10 Year Boy  Ben Caughey (Ox) 

10 Year Girl  Janae Winzar (Ox) 

11 Year Boy  Brait Headon (Ox) 

11 Year Girl  Delilah Crighton (Ox) 

12/13 Year Boy  Ben Marshall (St) 

12/13 Year Girl  Emily Headon (St) 
Medallions and cards will be presented at our Assembly on 
Friday 30th May (Week 5). 

Congratulations to Booligal and SOTA students- Kate Turner 
who was placed 1st overall in the 8/9 Year Girls, Claire Booth 2nd 
(11 Year Girls), Thomas Job 2nd (10 Year Boys), Riley Turner 3rd 
(8/9 Year Boys), Harrison Dowling 3rd (11 Year Boys), Pip Ireson 
3rd (12/13 Year girls), Ryan Booth 4th (10 Year Boys) and Jack 
Turner 4th (11 Year Boys). 

District Cross Country 
The first four place-getters in each age division qualify for the 
District Cross Country to be held on Wednesday 28th May, in 
Deniliquin. 

Our team is :- 
8/9 Year Boys:-Lachlan Clark, Jack Headon, Finn Cullenward, 
James Barton 
8/9 Year Girls- Janee Davies, Ayesha Headon, Lucy Shea, Darci 
Masters 
10 Year Boys:- Ben Caughey, Adrian Pascoe, Reece Deacon, 
Richard Weymouth 
10 Year Girls: Janae Winzar, Chontelle Barton, Lily Masters, 
Hannah Shea 
11 Year Boys:- Brait Headon, Tom Christensen, Hugh 
Crighton, Angus Gardiner 
11 Year Girls:-Delilah Crighton, Iona Cullenward, Charlee 
Masters, Lanta Clark 

Ready, Set, Go High School Science 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

15th May Bookclub orders due 

16th May AFL Gala Day-Griffith 

19th May Soccer Knockout– Hay 

20th May Netball Gala Day-Griffith 

20th May UNSW Computer Comp 

23rd May Athletics Carnival 

  Walk Safely to School Day 

28th May District Cross Country– Deni 

29th May Mortimer Shield-Griffith 

2nd June Performance– Little Bad Wolf $5.00 

  Parliament Cake Stall 

6th June District Athletics Carnival– Deni 

10th June Riverina Cross Country-Deni 

16th June Trent Barrett Shield Wagga 

  UNSW Writing Competition 

17th June UNSW Spelling Competition 

23rd June Parent/Teacher Interviews begin 

24th June NAIDOC Day 

12/13 Year Boys:-Ben Marshall, Simon Darlow, Charlie Deacon, 
Jack Miller 
12/13 Year Girls- Emily Headon, Kate Pingiaro, Stevie Hurst, 
Talia McPhellamy 

Riverina Cross Country 
The Riverina Cross Country will be held on Tuesday 10th June in 
Deniliquin. 

Soccer Knockout 
Our boys and girls soccer teams will play Finley Public School on 
Monday 19th May at the Jack Bisset Oval, commencing at 11.30am 
(girls), followed by the boys at 12.30pm. 

Teams are:  
Girls: Talia McPhellamy, Jamilah Pynor, Maddi deacon, Darnelle 
Filmer, Katie Arandt, Kate Pingiaro, Taylor Johnston, Delilah 
Crighton, Emily Headon, Georgia Mijok, Iona Cullenward, Katie 
Schiller and Shardia Hutchison.  
Boys:Blayne Filmer, Charlie Deacon, Ethan Deacon, Simon 
Darlow, Jai Poole, Flynn Griffiths, Sam Curtis, Herbert Maynard, 
Ben Caughey, Brait Headon, Ronan Haines, Reece Deacon and 
James Millyard. 

Athletics Carnival 
Our annual K-6 Athletics Carnival will be held on Friday 23rd May 
at the Hay Park No 1 Oval commencing at 9.45am. Rolls will be 
marked at school and all children turning 8 (born 2006) or older 
will walk to the park in their house groups.  K-2 students will 
walk to the park at 10.30am. 
After the ‘march past’, the day will commence with the 800m 
events, followed by the 100m age races. Field events will 
commence at the completion of the 100m events. All children 
compete in their 100m age race, with the four fastest times the 
overall place-getters. There are no finals for the 100m and 200m 
events. 

Students are reminded to wear their house colours. 

Cadell- Red,   Oxley- Green,  

Sturt- Blue,   Cobb-Yellow 
If you are able to help on the day, could you let Mrs Pearson 
know as soon as possible. 

Canteen for Carnival 
A full carnival will operate on this day. NO lunch orders will be 
taken at school for K-6 students as they will be able to buy lunch 
at the carnival. 

Donations of cakes and slices would be appreciated. 

Helpers welcomed. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Zoe Books and Charlee Masters for confidently 
presently our sports report last Friday at 2 Hay FM. 

AFL Gala Day 
Our AFL team will travel to Griffith (Exies Oval) Friday 16th May 
to participate in the Tony Lockett Shield competition. The team  
is as follows:-Simon Darlow, Flynn Griffiths, Sam Curtis, Hugh 
Crighton, Brait Headon, Herbie Maynard, Ben Caughey, Jack 
Miller, Ben Marshall, Ronan Haines, Jack Turner, Tom 
Christensen, Richard Weymouth, Jaykeb Cowdrey, Adrian 
Pascoe, Reece Deacon, Charlie Deacon and Finn Cullenward. 

Tennis Knockout Competition 
Our tennis team (Delilah Crighton, Jamilah Pynor, Herbie 
Maynard and Tom Christensen) will play Griffith East Public 
School Thursday 22nd May at the Hay Courts. GOOD LUCK 
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Homemade Chicken 
Noodle Soup 

Bag Chips 

Juice Box 

$5.00 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

16th May 2014 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Performances  

Little Bad Wolf   $5.00 

Term 2, Week 6  2nd June (Change of date) 

Life Education Van    $9.00 

Term 2, Week 8  12/18th June  

Bremen Town Musicians  $4.50 

Term 3, Week 2  22nd July 

Stage 3 Excursion 

Bendigo/Ballart :-16th/18th Sept $300.00 
INVOICES FOR THESE ITEMS HAVE BEEN 

ISSUED TO FAMILIES. 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 
HEALTH 
PH: 1800 450 046 for an 
appointment 

Year 6 T-Shirts 

YEAR 6 T-SHIRT  $20.00 

 

Name:_________________________________________ 

Class:____________________________ 

THE SALVATION ARMY NEED YOUR HELP!! 
THE ANNUAL RED SHIELD DOOR KNOCK 

APPEAL 
WILL BE HELD ON SUNDAY, 25th MAY. 

MEET AT THE WESTPAC BANK AT 12.30 MIDDAY,  

 IF YOU CAN SPARE A COUPLE OF HOURS OF YOUR TIME 
TO HELP THE LESS FORTUNATE. 

ADULT HELPERS ARE NEEDED ESPECIALLY TO 
ACCOMPANY CHILDREN ASSISTING WITH THE 

COLLECTION. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION PHONE 

RUTH HEADON ON 0428 437 779. 

WHAT IS THE P&C UP TO? 
 
1. Determining Spending PrioriƟes 

At its June meeting, the P&C will consider its spending 
priorities for the coming year and beyond. This will include 
the use of the funds raised from the fete and consideration 
of a proposal for new playground equipment. New members 
and new ideas are always welcome. 

2. Mothers’ Day Stall 

Thankyou to everyone that supported our stall through 
donations and purchases. We raised $540 and hope all the 
Mothers enjoyed their gifts. 

3. Wood Raffles 

The P&C will be holding three wood raffles over three 
consecutive weeks and we are seeking parent volunteers to 
help with ticket sales on Saturday 17th and 31st May. Please 
contact Kylie on 0419 634 037 if you can help out.  

4. AthleƟcs Carnival 

The P&C will operate a full canteen at the athletics carnival 
on Friday 23rd May. Donations of fruit, cakes and slices 
would be greatly appreciated. We are also seeking parent 
volunteers to help out in the canteen. Please see Julieanne in 
the school canteen to add your name to the roster.  

5. 80s Disco 

The P&C’s Term 2 disco will be held on Friday 30th May and 
will be 80s themed. We are seeking parent volunteers to 
help out on the door and in the canteen. What a great 
opportunity to dust off your leg warmers and muscle t-
shirts, and recreate that awesome crimped or mullet hair-do 
you once rocked! Please contact Kylie on 0419 634 037 if 
you can help out.  


